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SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
(SHAC) 

CLARENDON CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 
March 5, 2025, 3:40 p.m. 

 School Library  
 

   
The School Health Advisory Council of Clarendon Consolidated Independent 
School District met at 3:40 p.m., Wednesday, March 5, 2025, at the school library.  
Tanya Burton presided.  The Committee members listed below participated: 
 

Ms. Cynthia Bessent   Ms. Tammie Johnston 
Ms. Tanya Burton   Ms. Buffie Smith 
Ms. Sarah Emerson   Ms. Rachel Wade 

 
Student members attending included: 

 Ainslie Lewis 
 Jensyn Lewis 

Darren Sternadel 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER & AGENDA  
 
President Tanya Burton called the meeting to order.  All were welcomed to the 
meeting.  

 
 

2.  OLD BUSINESS 
 

2.1 MEASLES OUTBREAK UPDATE 
 
 President Tanya Burton reported that there are now 159 confirmed cases  
 in Texas, 22 of have been hospitalized and one reported death.   
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2.2 SMILES IN SCHOOLS DENTAL PROGRAM 
 

 President Tanya Burton reported nearly 50 forms have been turned in to 
date.  It has been scheduled for March 17-18, 2025.  Might include the 
19th if more forms are turned in.  She has sent out a reminder email to all 
teachers to submit any forms the students have brought in.     

 
 

3. NEW BUSINESS 
 
3.1    TRIENNIAL ASSESSMENT OF WELLNESS POLICY 

 
Sarah Emerson explained that the Triennial assessment of our local 
Wellness Policy is a written document of official policies that outlines 
district level goals to establish, evaluate, and maintain healthy school 
environments.    
 
This assessment must be done every couple of years and covers nutrition 
and fitness.  One goal is getting as much information out to parents 
regarding the cafeteria application and help that can be provided.  She 
sends application information out throughout the year, beginning in July.  
This was implemented two years ago to make parents aware they can 
apply throughout the year as their finances and needs change.   
 
The cafeteria menus are posted online and on the throughout the campus.  
Using the assessment tool, it was discovered that we were not putting out 
the nutritional information of the items on the menu.  Another goal is 
adding this information to our menus.  Catrina Leeper, Head of the 
Cafeteria, will begin this process within the next two weeks.  Ms. Leeper 
had already implemented some information to respond to students 
request for nutritional information.    
 
Fitness was the final goal of the campus.  In January, the faculty 
competed with walking teams.  This encouraged physical activity across 
the school.  Would like to include parents next year and discussing is 
happening to find a way to make this happen.   
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4. ADJOURN – President Tanya Burton 
 
The final meeting will be at 3:40 p.m. on April 2, 2025. President Tanya Burton 
adjourned the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

 


